
From: Rackley, Shaun <Shaun.Rackley@torbay.gcsx.gov.uk> 
Sent: 08 May 2018 15:05:21 
To: 'James Uglow' 
Cc: O'Shea, Gary 
Subject: Licensed Driver Renewal application  

  
 
 
Dear Mr Uglow, 
  
Thank you for your email. Can I just confirm that this is your final submission for the Committee 
report? 
  
I will answer a couple of your questions/concerns from your email, this may help you to decide if the 
email is your final submission, or, if you would like to add any further information. 
  

I would like to point out that I did e-mail you in October 2015 informing you of this offence 

  
Please can you forward a copy of this email that you claim to have sent to the Licensing 
Authority or staff members in October 2015.  
  

Also, I would have thought that the authorities would have automatically informed you as 

well 

  
As a Torbay Licensed driver, under the Hackney Carriage (Taxi) & Private Hire Policy, Page 
13, Section 6.4, it is the Licence holders duty to inform the Licensing Authority. 
  

I feel that making me wait 5 – 6 weeks to explain this minor offence in front of the Licencing 

Committee is totally unfair 

  
Unfortunately, a Committee hearing date has to be set and a report written, hence why you 
have been given 14 days to submit any further evidence, or, clarity to the conviction hence 
why it could take up to 5-6 weeks. This application can only be heard by the Committee due 
to the Licensing Authority finding out about a conviction, this is not an Officer decision.  
  

This incident was nothing more than a domestic argument between myself and my partner 

where a window on my own property got broken 

  
Please refer yourself to the Hackney Carriage (Taxi) & Private Hire Policy, Page 28, Section 
3.6. The conviction that you have is listed here. It is for the Licensing Committee to decide if 
you are a ‘fit & proper’ person to be granted the renewal of the Licensed Drivers badge. 
  

I have already lost over a week’s work during one of the bays busiest weekends, how am I 

supposed to survive for a couple of months with no money coming in 

  
A DBS reminder letter was sent to you on the 3rd January 2018 and you have received an 
additional 9x emails between January and April informing you that your DBS was due. I have 
today spoken to Devon County Council who carried out the DBS and they have informed me 
that you did not submit this check until the 20th March 2018. We advise every driver that the 
later you leave this check, the more of a risk that the check will not be back and you will be 
unable to work. 
  

mailto:Shaun.Rackley@torbay.gcsx.gov.uk


I would appreciate it if you would re-consider issuing my Taxi Licence as soon as possible 

  
This decision will not be reconsidered. Please let me know if the previous email is your final 
submission, or alternatively, please respond as advised by 13:00 hrs on the 22nd May 2018. 
  
I look forward to hearing from you in due course. 
  
Regards 
  
Shaun 
  
Shaun Rackley 
Licensing Officer 
Torbay Council,  
C/O Town Hall 
Castle Circus 
Torquay 
TQ1 3DR 
Tel:-01803 208025 
Fax:-01803 208854 
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